

Lebanon Public Schools

891 EXETER ROAD, LEBANON, CONNECTICUT 06249-1731 Tel. (860) 642-7795 Fax. (860) 642-4589

ROBERT J. ANGELI, Superintendent of Schools robert.angeli@lebanonct.org

May 1, 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians,

I hope this letter finds your family and loved ones safe and in continued good health. Those of you that are experiencing difficulties, please let us know. It is hard to believe it is May already. Recently, the discussion around reopening the State and the potential reopening of schools has become more prominent in CT and across the country. Governor Lamont has announced a 4-phase plan to reopen the state beginning May 20th. As of yet, schools are not included in the plan. We expect to have more information sometime next week on whether or not schools will reopen this school year. In the meantime, Commissioner of Education, Dr. Miguel Cardona is seeking input about reopening schools. I sent information on how you can participate in a separate message earlier today.

Support Staff

District School Social Worker: Sabena Escott: 860-642-5684, Sabena. Escott@lebanonct.org

LES School Psychologist, Jessica Scorso: 642-7593, jessica.scorso@lebanonct.org LES Nurse, Joanne Sczurek, 860-642-5765, joanne.sczurek@lebanonct.org

LMS School Counselor, Virginia Delong, 860-642-5627, <u>Virginia.Delong@lebanonct.org</u> LMS School Psychologist, Dawn Pagliarini, 860-642-2005, <u>Dawn.Pagliarini@lebanonct.org</u> LMS Nurse, Holly Parker, 860-642-5630, Holly.Parker@lebanonct.org

LMHS School Counselor, Dave Tedesco: 860-642-5682, <u>Dave.tedesco@lebanonct.org</u> LMHS School Counselor, Darlene Lou ides: 860-642-5685, <u>Darlene.loukides@lebanonct.org</u> LMHS School Psychologist, Melanie Dumpy: 860-642-3031, <u>Melanie.dunphy@lebanonct.org</u> LMHS Nurse, Cristyn Franson, 860-642-7673, <u>Cristyn.Franson@lebanonct.org</u>

Survey

Reminder, the Distance Learning Survey will close today at 4:00 p.m. We appreciate you taking the time to help inform decision making as we move forward. Thank you.

Distance Learning Plan

We have developed the *Lebanon Public School Distance Learning Plan* to ease access to district and school information. The document can be found on the district and school Websites, https://www.lebanonct.org/.

Meal Program

We have a seen an increase in participation in the meal program the deeper we get into the COVID-19 closures. Please know ALL students of the Lebanon Public Schools and ALL children residing in Lebanon are eligible to receive free meal packages. The children do not have to be present at meal pick up. It is OK to have someone do the pick-up for you.

Pick up Location: Lyman Memorial High School

When: 9:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.

Which Meals: Monday and Wednesday meal packages will have 2 breakfasts and 2 lunches

Friday meal packages will have 3 breakfasts and 3 lunches

No meal pick-up on Tuesdays and Thursdays.

The weather looks great for the weekend. Enjoy!

Sincerely,

Robert J. Angeli Superintendent of Schools

The Lebanon Board of Education is committed to a policy of equal opportunity/affirmative action for all qualified persons and equal access to Boy Scouts of America and other designated youth groups. The Lebanon Board of Education does not discriminate in any employment practice, education program, or educational activity on the basis of race, color, religious creed, sex, age, national origin, ancestry, marital status, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, genetic information, or any other basis prohibited by Connecticut state and/or federal nondiscrimination laws.